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LEGAL NOTICE 

 

VILLAGE OF SCHILLER PARK, COOK COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2020-2021 

                            

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that a public hearing will be held before the Village President and 

Board of Trustees of the Village of Schiller Park, Cook County, Illinois (the “Corporate Authorities”) on 

Thursday, April 16, 2020 at 6:45 P.M. in the Village Hall of the Village of Schiller Park, 2nd Floor, Board Room, 

located at 9526 West Irving Park Road, Schiller Park, Illinois, to consider the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 

2020-2021. 

 

YOU ARE HEREBY invited to attend the public hearing and will be given an opportunity to be heard or 

to submit written testimony in respect to an issue pertaining to the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-2021, 

or any line item or matter therein contained. A copy of the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-2021 is available 

during normal business hours in the office of the Village Clerk, Village of Schiller Park, Village Hall, 9526 West 

Irving Park Road, Schiller Park, Illinois 60176. 

 

After the public hearing and before final action is taken on the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-

2021, the Corporate Authorities may revise, alter, increase or decrease any line item contained in the proposed 

Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-2021. The proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-2021 may be adopted at any time 

after the public hearing. 

 

YOU ARE HEREBY FURTHER NOTIFIED that because of and pursuant to Governor Pritzker’s 

Executive Order No. 2020-10, dated March 20, 2020, and Executive Order No. 2020-18, dated April 1, 2020 

extending the “Stay At Home” order members of the public are encouraged to examine or obtain a copy of the 

proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-2021 on the Village of Schiller Park’s website at 

www.villageofschillerpark.com. You can also contact the office of the Village Clerk at 847-678-2550 to obtain a 

copy of the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-2021 or for further assistance. 

 

While the public hearing will remain open to the public and the public will be allowed to address the 

Corporate Authorities, in lieu of attending the public hearing, the public is asked to submit written testimony in 

advance of the public hearing to the office of the Village Clerk at RJos@schillerparkil.us. Written testimony 

concerning the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2020-2021 submitted to the Village Clerk before 5:00 PM on 

Thursday, April 16, 2020 will be read at the public hearing. 

 

All persons in attendance at the public hearing will need to practice appropriate social distancing and are 

advised that pursuant to the above-referenced Executive Orders and CDC guidelines, no more than 10 people will 

be allowed in the public hearing at any one time. Persons in excess of 10 people may be asked to wait in a different 

location until their time to be heard occurs. 

 

In the event of questions, please contact Rosa Jos, Village Clerk, Village of Schiller Park, 9526 West 

Irving Park Road, Schiller Park, Illinois 60176 or at (847) 678-2550. 

 

Dated this 6th day of April 2020 

 

/s/ Rosa Jos, Village Clerk 

 


